
Beverly Woods Elementary School

PTA BOD Meeting

November 6, 2014 at 7:45am

Present:

Sterling Oliver

Ellen Houpt

Suzi Purdy

Lindy Gignac

Tiffany Martin

Jennifer Briggs

Jill Miles

Kelly Dowdy

I. Meeting called to order at 7:51am (Sterling)
II. Minutes (Sterling)
· The October 2, 2014 BOD Meeting minutes were approved.
III. Financial Review (Lindy)
· NCPTA:  Overpaid by $300 for members this year.  Difficult to receive refund from NCPTA (needs board approval) so may use as credit for next 75 members.  Jill Miles commented that to be technically correct on books, should get refund but would be ok if keep spreadsheet tracking refund.  Currently have 543 members.
· Sun Shade:  A parent of a special needs child advised that if he gives $150, his employee will match but his money must be used for a sun shade for special needs class.  PTA can not be told what to buy with specific funds so advised parent to pursue purchasing sun shade on his own.
· Bingo Night:  Games made $800 but concessions lost money.  Two seatings allowed for smoother evening but hurt concessions as some folks went out to dinner beforehand or after.  Suggestions were made to shorten time per board and possibly play different games (i.e. four corners) to spice up.
· 5th Grade Trip:  PTA not paid for trip yet as no money given up front.  Thunderbird will invoice for only those children who attended.  This year’s trip was cheaper than prior years.  Lynne handles scholarship funds.
· PayPal:  36% of volume and 30% of donations to Invest for Success came via PayPal.  Not moving needle on smaller donations.  Transfers take 2-4 days.  Fees will be less than $300.  Will be process to transfer from Mary’s name into new fundraising team’s names next year.
· Technology:  Ordering chrome books and Apple TVs with Lynne Sturdivant.  Process seems to be going well.
IV. President’s Report  (Sterling)
· Cub Scouts:  Leader asked to present at our next Committee Heads meeting.  Determined not correct venue for presentation.  Suggested a bulletin board similar to Girl Scout’s board be given to the Cub Scouts to advertise.
· PTA Membership:  100% staff participation in PTA.  Need to mandate that PTA chair for next year has clearer understanding of role including details on deadline for entering all members (not flexible).
· Mecklenburg Co. PTA Event:  Sterling attended event last week.  Heath Morrison was to present but due to resignation did not attend.  Ann Clark presented instead but was same presentation she’s given to School Board previously.  Received information on Education Studio at Discovery Place.  Interesting venue with a STEM focus.  Will be providing feedback on poorly planned event overall.
· Code Of Ethics:  Discussed whether or not we need to promote a cordial and professional environment for our PTA organization after a few complaints about unkind emails that were sent out by a PTA chair.
· Cultural Arts:  Working on contract for Children’s Theater performances.
· Spirit Wear:  PTA pays for BWE t-shirts for new staff / teachers.  School wide order form going out soon.
· Staff Appreciation:  Rachel Busby to take over Shannon Richard’s spot on committee.
· Dad’s Group:  Teachers putting together list of things for Dads to complete on work day on November 22.
· Garden:  Angie Keene submitted grant.  Would like to move water source.
· Fundraising:  Discussed being careful on saying just “one” fundraiser (Invest for Success) when we do have other fundraisers (ie. Book Fair, Bingo Night, Dining Out, etc.).  Not specific complaints just general rumblings about always being asked for things.
· Checkers Night:  Approached to have a Checkers game fundraiser event in January, February or March.  Want to make sure no conflicts with Go Jen Go event.  A block of 100 tickets.  $16 / ticket with $5 going to BWE.  Kelly to check on possibility of having pep rally prior to event.
V. Principal’s Report (Kelly)
· Lice:  Dealing with those 5th grade students who contracted lice on 5th grade trip.  CMS policy on how to handle at school.  Thunderbird policy adhered to while at camp (i.e. calling parents late at night to pick up).
· Staff:  Fully staffed with all 3 new hires on board.  2nd grade teacher pulling out small groups.  Using Room 110 next to Ms. Graddy’s classroom.
· Handheld Vacuums:  Request made for classes to have handheld vacuums to clean carpets more often than custodian’s schedule.  Need more details on number of vacuums needed.
· Superintendent:  No formal comment.  School Board must approve new candidate.  Ann Clark has been interim before.
· Fun Day:  Dates set for April 17th for 3 - 5 grades and April 20th for K - 2 grades.  Feedback from teachers was 50 / 50 on earlier date vs. after testing.  Factored in two students who are sensitive to temperature.  Also needed to avoid testing windows.  K - 3 grades testing May 1 - 20 and EOG testing May 27, 28 & 29.  Fun Day chairs did not want any receipts in June and pushed for earlier date.
· Teacher College:  Professional literacy development at Columbia University on March 26 - 28.  BWE wants to send as many teachers as possible.  PTA pays for hotel and flight.  $6,000 will allow for 10 - 12 teachers to go.  Some will totally pay their own way.  Teachers pay for their own on-site transportation and food.
· Carpool:  Need to communicate rules of carpool again and specify no cut through  apartments.
VI.  Meeting adjourned at 9am (Sterling)
Respectfully Submitted,

Suzi Purdy

Secretary


